
SB 641 summary states “provides that Oregon Health Authority and 
Department of Education may not adopt rules requiring immunization 
against COVID-19 as a condition of attendance in any school, children's 
facility or post-secondary institution of education.”  This was a bill pull 
to the floor to debate government mandated immunizations of an 
experimental medical procedure as ruled upon by the U.S. Federal Drug 
Administration and Center for Disease Control.  The FDA and CDC are 
funded by corporate pharmaceutical corporations.  The mandating of 
experimental procedures violates international treaties.  Treaties 
established to theoretically prevent genocide and crimes against 
humanity.  These treaties are a result of the Nuremberg Trials after 
World War II.  The medical defendants in those trials claimed they were 
only following government orders.  In the 1960s, the children of World 
War II became prosecutors who then started prosecutions in earnest 
against those crimes against humanity decades earlier.  History repeats 
itself.  Future prosecutors will take up these crimes in the 
future.  Those prosecutors will need evidence in the government records 
as to what happen.  For this reason. I voted to pull SB 641 to the Floor 
to establish a record for these future prosecutors.  Every Oregon State 
Senator registered Democrat voted against debating this measure.   
 


